
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

An Unwavering Dedication: Catherine U. Ogbuka Honored at Council Meeting 
 

On January 23, the Torrance City Council and local residents came together to celebrate the remarkable 

life of Mrs. Catherine Uchenwa Ogbuka, a centenarian whose unwavering dedication and service have 

left a lasting impact. Born December of 1923, in Nnobi, Nigeria, Catherine's decades-long mission work 

alongside her husband exemplified compassion and community spirit, making her a beacon of light both 

in Nigeria and Torrance. 
 

Since settling in Torrance in 1997, Catherine has continued to enrich her community with her Nigerian 

heritage, serving as a mentor, teacher, and advocate for the underprivileged. With a large and loving 

family spanning generations, Catherine's legacy of compassion and resilience will echo through the city 

for years to come, as her profound influence continues to inspire those who know her. 


